
 

St. Anthony and Sacred Heart Catholic Churches    +    Sunday June 13, 2021 

ST.  ANTHONY  ROMAN  CATHOLIC  CHURCH, Atkinson 
 
SACRED  HEART  ROMAN  CATHOLIC  CHURCH,  Annawan 
 
SHRINE  OF  ST.  MARY,  Hooppole 
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Sharing in the Work of Christ  

through sacrificial giving 

Please remember these parishioners who ask for your prayers.  
 
Connie Altman,   Katelyn DeRycke,  Christine Sand Dunahee,   
Barry Miller, Alice Van Kerrebroeck,  Dick Martens, Berniece 
Cathelyn, Elsie Van Vooren,  Bill Rambo, Rosella Vandersnick,  
Mary Frank 

St. Anthony Monthly Financial Support April 
 
Sunday Collections:       $5,484 Candle:    $99.25 
Holy Day:          $1,010            Raffle:        $23,500 
Memorial (Savings):      $465,662.48        

Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
    

Saturday,  June 12 

 4:00 pm @ SA + Peggy King by Dick 

Sunday,  June 13 

  8:00 am @ SH + Ardie Clementz by the Family 

  9:30 am @ SA – For the Parishoners by Fr. Engelbrecht                 
    
Monday, June 14 

  No Mass 
Tuesday, June 15 

  5:30 pm @ SA - Private Intention by Joe & Mary Lou Goebert 

Wednesday, June 16 

  8:00 am @ SH + Morris, Helen & Richard Cook by Mary Jagers 

Thursday,  June 17  

  8:00 am @ SA + Tom VanVooren by Ted & Heidi Hamer  

            Tony & Audrey Wancket  

 Friday, June 18 

  8:00 am @ SA + Roberta Vandevoorde by Ron & Julie DeFauw 

   

    Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
Saturday,  June 19 
  4:00 pm @ SA + Mary Jean Vanopdorp by Ron & Carolyn  

    Vanopdorp  

Sunday,  June 20 

  8:00 am  @ SH + Barbara Cunnif by Mary Jagers 

  9:30 am  @ SA – For the Parishoners by Fr. Engelbrecht 

WARNING ABOUT RISK ASSUMED BY PARISHIONERS 
While our parish staffs will attempt to take appropriate precautions consistent with the advice of public health  

authorities, parishioners and guests should understand that they assume the risk of contracting COVID-19 anytime they enter a public 
space since such precautions do not eliminate the risk of infection. Updated June 12, 2021. 

 
If you have a fever or flu-like symptoms, recently traveled out of the country or have been exposed to someone with COVID-19, 
you should stay home.   
 
•St. Anthony attendees must enter only through the middle front doors or the handicapped entrance.  
•Sacred Heart attendees may enter through all of the three main entrances. We ask that you arrive early because of the new safety protocol. 
•Everyone will be met at the door by an usher who will direct them to their seats and remain there until dismissed by an usher after 
 Mass ends in order to keep the required spacing. This is a firm requirement necessary for us to keep our certification for Public Mass from the                
Diocese. 
 
•Collection baskets will not be passed during the offertory. Your contributions can be left in the places indicated. 
•There will be no gift procession during the offertory; There will be no sign of peace before there Lamb of God.  
•You will remain at your place as communion is brought to you by the ministers. the Precious Blood will not be distributed. 
  
We rejoice that we can come together as members of Christ’s Body to worship and help each other get to heaven. May God continue to Bless our 
parishes and all the faithful of St. Anthony and Sacred Heart Parishes.   

 

Sacred Heart Monthly Financial Support April.  
 
Sunday Collections:    $2,860         Improvement:   $145 
Holy Day:       $820            Cemetery:       $120 
Flower:         $20               

CHURCH OFFICE UPDATE 
Due to Covid-19 our parish office is not going to be open to the public 
until further notice. We will continue to be checking emails, phone 
messages, working on the bulletin and other office work. If you have 
business to attend to we ask that you call the office at 309-936-7900 and 
leave a message or email the office at office@stanthonysatkinson.org. 
Someone will get back to you as soon as possible. We would like to 
remind everyone that making financial contributions, inquiring about or 
paying for Mass intentions, bulletin announcements etc. can be placed in 
the collection basket at either St. Anthony's or Sacred Heart or mailed 
into the office.  

St. Anthony’s Annual Spring Raffle 2021 
Only 500 Tickets Will Be Sold The odds of winning are an  

incredible 1 in 39  
 

Main Event Drawing - Sunday, July 11th, 12:30 p.m. 
  

Grand Prize $10,000 
Seller of Grand Prize Ticket Wins $1,000 

2nd Prize $2,000 
3rd – 5th Prizes $1,000 Each 

6th – 8th Prizes $500 Each 
9th – 13th Prizes $250 Each 

Ticket Price $100.00 
 

Two brunch tickets are included.  A drive Through/Carry Out Brunch 
will be served Sunday, July 11 from 9:30 am until Noon.  Additional 
brunch tickets are available for $20.00 each 

 
Tickets were mailed to each household.  Tickets are also available 

by contacting the Parish Office and at the doors of the church. 
Tickets and money can be put in an envelope marked RAFFLE and 

put in the Mass collection or mailed to the parish office. We ask 
that tickets be turned in by the end of June.  Visit the 

heartandthelily.org for official rules sheet and additional  
information.   Must be 21 years old to purchase tickets. Need not 

be present to win. 

St. Mary of the Fields Shrine 
 

2021 Monthly Holy Hour Schedule  
 
July 4th at 2pm: Our Lady of the Imm. Conc. 
August 1st at 2 pm: Our Lady of Guadalupe 
Sept. 5th at 2pm: Our Lady of Vailankanni 
October 3rd at 2pm: Our Lady of La Vang 
October 13th: Mass & Holy Hour 104th 
    Anniversary of the Miracle of the Sun at Fatima 
 

(We will let you know when Potlucks resume) 

 
Reminder please pick up your pies after 4 pm mass today 
and Sunday after 9:30 am mass in the parish  hall class room.  
Congratulations to Circle 2 for a total of 248 pies sold !! 



St. Anthony and Sacred Heart Catholic Churches         +       Sunday June 13, 2021 

Parish Staff 
Rev. S. Stephen Engelbrecht, Pastor 

  frengelbrecht@stanthonysatkinson.org 
  (309) 936-7900 

 
Deacon Nicholas Simon 
 nicksimon@juno.com  

 (309) 945-2436  
 

Deacon Marshall Plumley 
     mvlplum@gmail.com 

      (309) 944-2219 
 

Bonnie VanDeVelde, Parish Secretary 
Valerie Plumley, Finance Bookkeeper 

office@stanthonysatkinson.org 
(309) 936-7900 

Office Hours: Thursday 9:00 am - 1:00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturday:  3:00 to 3:30 pm at St. Anthony    

Sunday:  7:30 a.m. to 7:50 a.m. at Sacred Heart 
or by appointment with priest. 

 

Area Parishes 
St. Malachy (Geneseo) 

Saturday 5:00pm, Sunday 8:15 and 10:30 am 
St. John Paul II (Kewanee) 

Saturday 5:30pm, Sunday: 7:30, 9:30 am;  
12:00pm Spanish 

St. John Vianney (Cambridge) 
Sunday at 8:00 am  

 
Baptism for Infants 

Please call for an appointment to schedule 
Baptism preparation for your family. 

 
Holy Matrimony 

Please arrange an appointment with a priest at 
least eight months before the proposed 

wedding date to allow time for all necessary 
marriage preparation. 

 
Anointing of the Sick 

Call the church anytime someone is dying.  If 
you are unable to attend Mass (hospitalized or 
at home)  please call so Holy Communion  and 

pastoral care can be administered.                

New Parishioners 
Welcome to our parishes! Please call the church 
office to register or if you have questions about 

our community.  
 

Parish Cemeteries  
St. Anthony Cemetery: Contact Sue Mochel, 

contact at (309)944-7289.  Sacred Heart 
Cemetery: Contact Adam DeRycke at  

(309) 935-6080 
 

Parish Halls Rental 
The halls of both parishes are available for 

receptions and other gatherings.  Please contact 
the office for further details. 

 
Bulletin Deadline 

Copy must be submitted by Wednesday at 4:00 
pm to: office@stanthonysatkinson.org or 

mailing to PO Box 210, Atkinson, IL 61235            
     

 St. Anthony’s Spring Raffle.  We have 433 
tickets sold.  Only one month left to  reach 
our 500 ticket goal so let’s get out and sell!! 
  
 
Covid Protocols for St. Anthony’s Church in 
Phase 5, June 11, 2021   
Pew tape and social distancing tape will be 
removed from Church except for the “mask 
only” section which is located on the west 
side from the handicapped entrance to 
central west door.  
  
Those who wish to be in the “mask only” 
section will be directed by the usher to that 
section and they may enter and leave 
through the handicapped ramp door.  Mask 
wearers who do not want to sit in the “mask 
only” section may sit elsewhere. 
   
Holy Communion will be taken to those in 
the “mask only” section as before.  
  
Others will receive communion by coming 
up the center aisle, going right or left and 
returning to their seats.  Holy communion 
will continue  under only one species.   
 
For now as usual only the Center Front door 
and the handicapped ramp door will be 
open.   
 
Holy water will now be in use.  Hand 
sanitizer will remain available as before.   
 
There will continue to be no handshake at 
the “Sign of Peace” exchanged.   
The choir will resume singing.  
 
Ushers passing the collection baskets and 
Extra Ordinary Ministers of the Eucharist 
will be reinstated in the future. 
 
 
Visitation School is looking for a middle 
school social studies teacher/PE teacher.  The 
social studies position would be for 6th-8th 
grades and the physical education position 

would be grades K-8.  All interested applicants 
may email Mr. Brau at 
wbrau@visitationcatholic.com or call 309-856-
7451. 
 
Emmaus Days is a summer program for young 
men sponsored by the Diocese of Peoria. By 
providing an exciting, spiritually enriching 
environment, we help participants become 
more aware of God’s presence in their lives and 
get excited about living their faith. At the heart 
of this discovery process lies the development 
of a healthy spirituality. Emmaus Days is full of 
opportunities to pray and learn, from 
Confession and Eucharistic Adoration to a 
variety of devotions like the Rosary and 
Scapular. Participants are also given the chance 
to interact with priests, seminarians and others 
their own age, both in serious spiritual matters 
and many lighthearted activities. 
 
Session I: June 11-14, 2021: College Age & 
Young Adult  at St. John's Catholic Newman 
Center, Champaign 
 
Session II: June 25-28, 2021 
High School Juniors & Seniors at St. John's 
Catholic Newman Center, Champaign 
 
Session III: July 18-21, 2021: High School 
Freshmen & Sophomores at Peoria Notre Dame 
High School 
 
Session IV: July 21-23, 2021: Seventh & Eighth 
Graders at Peoria Notre Dame High School.  
For more information & registration go to 
www.comeandfollowme.org/emmausdays. 
 
The Geneseo –Atkinson Food Pantry The 
Geneseo-Atkinson Food Pantry is gratefully 
accepting food, clothing, and household item 
donations during business hours: Monday, 
Tuesday, Thursday, 9:00-12:00 and 1:00 to 
4:00, and Friday 9:00-12:00.  Our clothing 
room is open to residents of Geneseo and 
Atkinson on Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday.  
Each household may shop once per week.  
Food distribution is very Tuesday 9:00-11:30  
Call 944-3165 for more information. 
 

Christian based Geneseo-Atkinson Food 

Pantry is seeking a DIRECTOR. Presently 28 

hours weekly, but more hours possible. New, 
spacious facility. Supervise two staff and over 

20 volunteers. Opportunity to participate in 

renewing the Food Pantry’s vision. Prior 

experience is not required, but preferred. 
Compensation/benefits negotiable. Send 

resume by June 15 to: Food Pantry Search 

Committee, P.O. Box 324, Geneseo, IL 61254, 

or email to pakulafrmichael@saintmalachy.org.  
 
2020 Annual Diocesan Appeal  (ADA)- 
Thank you to those who have contributed 
towards the ADA for both St. Anthony’s and 
Sacred Heart parishes. We have mailed the 
final checks for the ADA. St. Anthony’s had a 
shortfall of $1957.00 and Sacred Heart had 
a shortfall of $251. If you would like to help 
the parishes with making up the difference 
please mail your donation to the office. 
Please make your check out to either St. 
Anthony’s or Sacred Heart with ADA in the 
memo. Thank you for your generosity. 
 
It’s Registration Time for Totus Tuus at St. 
Anne in East Moline! Program information 
and registration form is available at 
www.saintanne-em.org. Go to Education tab 
and click on Totus Tuus. Day Program, Grades 
1-6 will be 9 am to 2:30 pm, July 12- 16. Jr. 
High and High School will be 7 pm to 9:15 pm, 
July 11- 15. Totus Tuus is a Latin phrase that 
means “totally yours”, a motto given to us by 
Saint John Paul II in describing his dedication 
to Jesus through Mary.  We will provide 
Catholic children entering grades one through 
twelve, a prayer filled experience to bring them 
closer to Our Blessed Mother, Mary. This 
program combines fun with faith filled 
experiences, including daily Mass for the day 
program. A creative and enthusiastic team of 
young adults from the Diocese of Peoria will 
help youth come to know and devote 
themselves to Mary, Our Mother, through 
learning about her son, Jesus. In 2021, Totus 
Tuus will focus on the Ten Commandments 
and the Glorious Mysteries of the Rosary.  

Reflections :  Readings: Ezekiel 17:22-24, Psalm 9:2-3, 13-14, 15-16, 2 Corinthians 5:6-10, Mark 4:26-34 
      
In the cryptic message of the prophet Ezekiel, long centuries before the Lord’s coming, God gave His people reason to hope. Ezekiel glimpsed a day when 
the Lord God would place a tree on a mountain in Israel, a tree that would “put forth branches and bear fruit.” Who could have predicted that the tree would 
be a cross on the hill of Calvary, and that the fruit would be salvation? Ezekiel foresees salvation coming to “birds of every kind”—thus, not just to the peo-
ple of Israel, but also to the Gentiles, who will “take wing” through their new life in Christ. God indeed will “lift high the lowly tree,” as He solemnly promis-
es. Such salvation surpasses humanity’s most ambitious dreams. And so we express our gratitude in the Psalm: “Lord, it is good to give thanks to you.” It is 
indeed good, and better still to give thanks with praise. The Psalmist speaks of those who are just upon the earth, but looks to God as the source and measure 
of justice, of righteousness. Like Ezekiel, he evokes the image of a flourishing tree to describe the lives of the just. The image, again, suggests the Cross as 
the measure of righteousness. The Cross is a sign of contradiction to those who would rather “flourish” in worldly terms. As St. Paul emphasizes to the Corin-
thians, we need courage. Our faith makes us strong, and it is proved in our deeds. He reminds us that we will be judged by the ways our faith manifests itself 
in works: “so that each may receive recompense, according to what he did in the body, whether good or evil. ”God Himself will empower the works He ex-
pects from us, though we freely choose to correspond to His grace. In the prophetic oracles, He scattered the seed that sprang up and became the mustard tree, 
large enough to accommodate all the birds of the sky, just as Ezekiel had seen. He gave this doctrine to His disciples in terms they were able to understand, 
and He provided a full explanation. In the sacraments He provides still more: the grace of faith and the courage we need to live in the world as children of 
God.              
        Dr. Scott Hahn 


